ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION


Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 19th March 2012

Present:  Mr Sharp, Louise Oakley, Heather Atkin, Diane Pickles, Julie Peirce-Jones, Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier, Jill Sweetman, Sara Owen and Hazel Inman.

Apologies:  Karen Pringle, Kay Huett-White, Rebecca Peel, Imogen Newman and Louise Fallows.

(52)  Minutes 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th January 2012 be received.

Matters Arising

(53)  Pyjama Disco

The disco had been cancelled due to the icy weather.   It was agreed that the disco be re-scheduled for Thursday 19th April 2012 (without the pyjama theme).  Diane Pickles offered to shop for the refreshments.  Catherine Crossman and Georgina Parris be asked if they are willing to make popcorn again.  Jonathan Pickles be asked if he is willing to act as DJ to relieve Joanne Holgate of the role.  General helpers be sought for both sessions.

(54)  Portrait Day

Hayley reported that the feedback about the photographs had been positive.  Nine slots had been booked, there had been one cancellation and £80 had been raised for school.  If the event was to be repeated, more helpers would be needed.  Diane suggested that an evening session could be useful for families with older children who work at the weekend.

(55)  Treasurer’s Report

Julia Sier circulated copies of her report for the period from 10th December 2011 to 10th March 2012.  There had been a lot of expenditure on school trips, the Life Bus and the PTA-UK Membership, which had resulted in a negative net income of             -£1058.67 for the period. However there was a healthy combined balance of £4,815.21 in the current and deposit accounts.   Income was due in from the Suttons seed box and plant catalogue, the portrait day, easy fundraising website and uniform.

Non-Fundraising Issues

(56)  Missing Grit Bin and Icy Footpath to School

Following the success of achieving the re-painting of the road markings at the corner of Orchard Road, it had been noticed that the grit bin had been removed.  This had caused adults and children great difficulty, during the icy weather, to access school via the footpath.  It was hoped that Imogen could raise this issue with her contact within the County Council and Ian Stewart to seek the re-instatment of the bin.

Update on Future Events and Fundraising

(57)  Bunny Bingo – 29th March

Diane Pickles gave an update of her preparations for the event. Bingo tickets and prizes had been sought.  The bingo machine was ready and available.  Refreshments needed to be bought following a check up on stocks within the PTA cupboard.  After a debate on pricing etc. it was decided that there would be two session 6pm to 7pm then 7.15pm to 8.15pm this would allow young children to play earlier.  Refreshments would be provided at the start of each sessions to allow helpers to take part in the bingo games.  The cost would be £2 for 4 games for anyone wishing to play.  Diane offered to email a template to school for tickets and posters to be made on publisher.  Tickets could then be sold in advance as well as on the night.  Volunteers would be required for serving refreshments, selling tickets, the raffle and set up after school on 29th March.

(58)  Spring Fair/Plant Sale

The event had been provisionally booked for 26th May, however, there were calls to bring it forward to 12th May because gardeners wanted to get their bedding plants and baskets prepared early.  Julia Sier offered to contact her neighbour who was involved with the Open Gardens and the Horticultural Society to avoid a clash on dates.  Also in the past the Horticultural Society has passed on unsold plants to the school!  Julia also offered to speak to the owners of Carr Bank Garden Centre to try and order plants on a sale or return basis similar to last year, with extra Busy Lizzies.

It was decided to drop the Jubilee elements and instead push the games but these would have to be run by parents. The RSPB be invited to attend and supply activities.  Bric-a-Brac be requested.

(59)  List of Ideas

At this point in the meeting Hayley reported that she had received a list of fundraising ideas.  The list was circulated for consideration, especially ideas which could be added into the Spring Fair event.  

It was decided that Guess the Baby (photos of the teachers) was a great idea to be added to the Spring Fair.  So too was the idea of a Car Boot Sale in the playground at the same event e.g. 10 slots at £6 each.

Other suggestions from the list, which were considered feasible for the future, were the 100 club which Diane Pickles offered to investigate and the idea of selling easy refreshments like ice pops in the playground after School Sports Day. 

(60)  Pub Quiz

Hayley reported that this idea was on hold at the moment because the Fighting Cocks were up for sale and had suspended such activities.

(61)  Fair Trade and Organic School Unifom

Jill Sweetman reported that Karen Pringle had supplied her with information about a Fair Trade school uniform supplier, which fitted with the school and village ethos.  However, on comparison of the prices with our current supplier they were much more expensive.  It was felt that in the current economic climate we should stick with our local supplier.

(62)  Second Hand School Uniform

It was agreed that a letter be sent out before Easter requesting uniform, which could then be sold at the Spring Fair.

(63)  Great North Air Ambulance Clothing Collection

Julie Peirce-Jones had been in touch with her contact and was looking for a Friday at the beginning of May for the next collection.

(64)  Olympic Torch

Mr Sharp reported that the Olympic torch would be going through Milnthorpe, on  Friday 22nd June.  It was planned that the Juniors would go to take part in the celebration.  Parent transport would be required for the children.

(65)  Purchase of Insurance

Mr Sharp asked if the PTA could make sure that it was insured for its activities.  Julia reported that this was part of the PTA-UK contribution.  Hayley offered to double check the situation.

(66)  Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 23rd April to discuss the Spring Fair/Plant Sale.

